 Bob and Erika Jensen’s 2007 Holiday Greetings 
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Please note that our zip code changed  a while back from 03585 to 03586.  Our address is Bob and Erika Jensen, 190 Sunset Hill Road, SUGAR HILL, NH  03586.  Our phone number is 603-823-8482.  Our email address is rjensen@trinity.edu 

Those of you interested in some of the history (with pictures) about where we now live in the White Mountains may visit the following editions of my Tidbits newsletter:

· The Interesting History of Our Four Acres --- http://www.trinity.edu/rjensen/tidbits/2007/tidbits070326.htm 

· Ore Hill --- http://www.trinity.edu/rjensen/tidbits/2007/tidbits070612.htm 

· Lupine --- http://www.trinity.edu/rjensen/tidbits/2007/tidbits070612.htm 

· Robert Frost --- http://www.trinity.edu/rjensen/tidbits/2007/tidbits070905.htm 

· Betty Davis --- http://www.trinity.edu/rjensen/tidbits/2007/tidbits070801.htm 

· The Alpine Village of Mittersill --- http://www.trinity.edu/%7Erjensen/tidbits/2007/tidbits070515.htm 

Since graduating from College, I’ve lived in Denver (three years), Palo Alto (twice for five plus two years later on), East Lansing (three years), Bangor (ten years), Tallahassee (four  years), and San Antonio (24 years). We gathered up many friends, and I took a lot of pictures along the way. It was difficult to leave so many friends behind, especially in San Antonio, but our move to Sugar Hill in retirement brought us new friends plus the serenity and beauty mountains. We can see three mountain ranges (the Kinsman, Twin, and Presidential ranges) to the east in the White Mountains and Vermont’s Green mountains in the west.
I retired in May 2006 from Trinity University where I was happily employed for 24 years. As I approached retirement I decided to have hundreds of old 35mm slides scanned into the computer.  The job is nowhere near done yet, but scanned pictures to date are at http://www.cs.trinity.edu/~rjensen/PictureHistory/ 
This will turn into a huge project when I also commence to scan in an even greater number of hard copy photographs from over the years.  A few interesting pictures of our cottage can be seen at http://www.trinity.edu/rjensen/NHcottage/NHcottage.htm 
I did not find time to write a 2006 XMAS letter. We were too busy going back and forth to both the Dartmouth Medical Center and Erika’s new spine surgeon in Boston. Erika even went to Milwaukee to see a specialist surgeon whom she once worked with as a surgical technician All signs pointed back to Dr. Parazin in Boston.
On January 10, 2007 Erika was on the operating table in Boston for nearly 12 hours and spent two nights in the Intensive Care Unit. Surgeons removed the hump in her back and broke her back in three places. They then meticulously chipped vertebrae, aligned her spine, fused bone into spaces, and attached space-age metal to hold the fusions in place until the bone knits. They are very happy with their work. Erika now has a proper (and very normal) inward spine curvature instead of an outward and twisted curvature. This surgery corrected some mistakes made in her previous eight surgeries. She recuperated in the New England Baptist Hospital about a month and the Coolidge House Therapy Hospital for another month. You can read my diary (with pictures) about Erika’s surgery and recovery at http://www.trinity.edu/rjensen/Erika2007.htm 
I'm pleased to say that on October 3, in spite of her continued pain, she drove the Jeep Cherokee and now goes shopping on her own.  She’s no longer bent forward, and she now relieves me of some chores like cooking and watering house plants. She still does these chores in pain, but she’s happy to do them even in pain. Her suffering is just as bad when sitting in a chair, and if you know Erika, you know she prefers to be working. It’s an effort on my part to keep her off of ladders and from the heavy work in the outdoor gardens. She also enjoys getting news from our five children and 12 grandchildren. This winter, spring, and summer we hope to visit each and every one of them from Maine to Wisconsin to California.

We spent a lot of money on our cottage this year. We had a lift installed so Erika can avoid stairs to our basement and garage. In April a Nor’easter blew off half the shingles on our new roof. Now we have another new roof. Wind shears also knocked our power out for days and uprooted countless trees in the White Mountain National Forest. I decided to put in a new propane-fueled Winco generator (12,000 Watts) that kicks in automatically and will power our entire cottage if the main power goes off. Since this generator can burn up to 80 gallons of propane a day, I decided to bury a huge propane tank in the ground. Hopefully, we won’t have to use the generator next year. Then came our new water conditioner, sink, treadmill, bathtub, washer, and dryer. I also bought a large new snow blower, but I doubt that I will do our entire road when the deep and drifting snows blow in mostly from the northwest, although occasionally a Nor’easter brings a blizzard in from the Atlantic Ocean.
Thankfully, I’ve had at least one consulting/teaching trip per month since May to help pay for all our repairs and improvements. I continue to write my blogs (newsletters) and maintain my huge Website --- http://www.trinity.edu/rjensen/Threads.htm 
I did not travel until Erika could manage a few days at a time on her own at home.
We’re forever grateful to our new friends, many of them from our church, who brought us hot meals each day when we returned from the hospitals in Boston. I’m especially grateful to Lon and Nancy Hendersen who were always there for us. Lon watched our house and even kept the water pipes from freezing up when we were in Boston for the months of January and February when Erika was recovering from surgery.  Lon plowed our driveway as well. Lon and Nancy own the picturesque Sunset Hill House Hotel up the road --- http://www.sunsethillhouse.com/ 
What happened in February was that our furnace stopped working. Our security system tests room temperatures and signaled both our plumber and Lon Hendersen that our cottage was going cold. They rushed over and set things right.
I’ve been active in our tiny Sugar Hill Community Church. Bob Every and I, with the help of other volunteers now and then,  added new electric boxes, rewired and painted the entire basement, put in a new outside door, new entry way, and added other improvements. I don’t want to give the impression that I knew what I was doing. But Bob Every is very skilled. Erika is now making new drapes for the basement windows (that are full sized windows).

We wish you all a truly merry and warm holiday.  God bless each and every one of you that we’ve encountered to date on our journey through life!
Bob & Erika

